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September 4, 2003

MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

The proposed legislation would require the Department of Education to ensure that all pre-K and Kindergarten students enrolled in public schools or in publicly-funded programs be tested for lead poisoning at least once a year, if the student lives in an area that has a high number of children suffering from lead poisoning.  Because lead poisoning has such profound consequences on childhood development, this law is necessary to ensure that all at-risk children are tested before the age of seven years. 

In addition, the proposed legislation recognizes that, if a child has lead poisoning, other children living in the same environment may also be poisoned.  The local law, therefore, would require the landlord of any building in which a child has lead poisoning to notify all tenants in that building that lead paint may be present in the building, and to test all apartments in which small children live (and to remedy any lead point found there in accordance with City and State law). 
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